THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, September 23, 2009

Place:


Walter Mills’s, 32 Arrowwood Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills



Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:08 p.m.  

The minutes from the August 12, 2009 Board meeting were reviewed.  There was discussion about how to address the satellite dish installed on Arrowwood; Federal FCC rules prohibit homeowner associations from restricting dish installations that are less than 39 inches.  The dish on Arrowwood is evidently much larger than 39 inches, and therefore the association can require the owner to make modifications (such as landscaping to hide it, or possibly relocate or remove it).  The Board decided to table this discussion to a future meeting.

The minutes were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
9 homeowners are overdue and 6 of those have had late fees and penalties applied.  Two are currently with our collection agency.  Prestige Collections provided a summary report of their activity on the two open cases.

One previously overdue case (not included in the counts above) has finally been sold by the foreclosure bank and the association received $1,260 in payments.  This is more than required under the law, but it leaves $2,230 unpaid.  The Board voted to write $2,230 off, since it is uncollectible.  New owners have moved in to the property and are current with their payments.  

One concern is that a resale certificate was not prepared by the bank at the time of the closing.  The Board discussed having the new owners sign a similar acknowledgement, but since the Board has already received more than the unpaid fees due us under the law, and the buyers appear to be verbally aware of the Common and their obligations, it was decided not to pursue any further action.

Jeff reported on the recently passed Common Interest Ownership Law that Governor Rell signed into law in July.  Several provisions will apply to our association starting in 2010.  The Board authorized Jeff to hire our attorney for 2 hours to review the law and report back on how we must comply.

One provision of the new law requires associations to purchase fidelity insurance starting in 2010.  Any premium for this will need to be accounted for in the 2010 budget, so Jeff has gone ahead and asked for a quote now.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as submitted.

Committee Reports
Marie received a revised bid over the phone for landscaping services from Russo Landscaping.  Their proposal includes all services (mowing, plowing, irrigation, fertilizer and weed control), and is for three years 2010 - 2012.  Their new costs, including taxes, are well below the latest revision from Dynamic, for exactly the same services. (Dynamic’s latest revision reduced their proposal guarantee to 2 years).

After much discussion and review, the Board voted to reverse its August 12 decision to award the contract to Dynamic, and will contract with Russo Landscaping as of November 1, 2009.  Marie will get the revised proposal from Russo in writing, share it via e-mail with the Board, and assuming no variance from what they communicated over the phone, she will accept it and sign the contract.

The confirmation letter accepting Dynamic’s proposal had not yet been sent, pending changes under discussion since the August 12 meeting.  Marie will contact Dynamic to let them know our decision, and will follow up with a letter of non-renewal by October 1.

Patrick reported the Bartlett Tree contract for 2010 is unchanged from last year, for the same services.  He will sign and return it.

Walter reported he has turned off the irrigation systems in all but the entrance cul de sacs and the Timothy Lane circle.

2010 Budget

Jeff presented a first draft of the 2010 budget, but will revise it now with the new landscaping costs from Russo.  He will circulate the revision to the Board members via e-mail for agreement.  The proposed budget will keep homeowner dues at the 2009 level.  Once the budget is agreed on by the Board, it will be submitted for approval to homeowners at the annual meeting.

Annual meeting

Walt has reserved the Congregational Church for 7 p.m. on November 12.  Laurrie will post a notice of the meeting on the web site, and include it in the next notices to homeowners with the October 1 bills, along with requests for homeowner questions and nominations for Board positions.

Other tasks for the annual meeting:

	Walt
	Laurrie
	Jeff
	Patrick
	Marie

	Prepare agenda, paper ballots

Print ’08 minutes for hand out (download from web)

Post signs on street week before

Room set up the day of the meeting


	Prepare slide presentation (review at next Board meeting)


	Prepare budget and financial info for slides (review at next Board meeting)


	Refreshments the day of the meeting
	Finalize contract with Russo


The next Board meeting will be October 21 at DeLorenzo’s, 10 Timothy Lane.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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